
 
 
 

RE ADER’ S  CIRCLE  
C O M M U N I T Y  C H U R C H  B O O K  G R O U P  

 

MONDAY, NOVEMBER 4  Broken for You   
by Stephanie Kallos 

 

The group will meet in the Fireside Room from 
2-4 pm, on November 4.  The book is “Broken 
for You”, by Stephanie Kallos. It’s a favorite of 
mine, a good read with interesting characters. 
 

This book is widely available, in the library, bookstores new and 
used, and on line.  No special arrangements for you at the library 
or Copperfield’s this time, you’re on your own.  On her website, 
author Stephanie Kallos reminds us that for every $100 spent in 
an independent bookstores, $68 remains in the community.  It’s 
worth thinking about. 
 

You have so much time to read the book, I hope you’ll read it 
twice, as I often do with the books I like.  The first time is for the 
plot: what’s going to happen?  The second time is to observe and 
appreciate the author at work, carefully constructing the plot and 
revealing clues for the reader that we might miss the first time. 
 

Everyone is welcome to join the Readers Circle.  You do not need 
to be a member of Community Church.  Invite your friends, share 
a copy of the book with them. 
 

I hope to resume our customary series-of-three-books in the New 
Year. Questions? Contact the church office, or Rosemary 
Manchester at r_manchester@comcast.net or 707 823-3477. 
 

      Rosemary Manchester 
 

        S T U D Y  L E A V E  
Rev. Nelson will be taking some time off for study 
leave, October 13 – 17. 
 

 
Baked Goods for Sunday Coffee Hour 

We need to stock up with goodies to share 
during our Coffee Hour!  If you have cookies, 
cake or a some kind of treat we can serve after 
church, please bring it by the church wrapped 
for the freezer and we can save it for next Sunday.  Thanks! 

 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 

October 6       W O R L D  C O M M U N I O N  S U N D A Y  

 CHURCH:  WHERE THE DOORS OPEN OUTWARD 

As we gather at the Lord’s Table with Christians around the 
world, we are reminded, in the words of the children’s hymn, “All 
God’s Children Got a Place in the Choir.”  The least we can do is 
join in. 
Luke 4:14-30 Communion Rev. Nelson 
 Handbell Choir 
 
 

October 13    
Rachel Knuth, church member and candidate for ordination, will 

be our guest preacher this Sunday. 
 
 

October 20 C H I L D R E N ’ S  S A B B A T H  

 CHURCH:  A  FAMILY OF THE HEART 

It has been said that one thing we have in our power is the power 
to confer “being” on another. Church is where we learn how to do 
just that. 
Ephesians 4:32-5:1 Neighbors In Need Rev. Nelson 
 Special Offering 
 Children’s Choir 
 
 

October 27      
 CHURCH:  KEEPING COMPANY WITH THE FALLEN 

Migrating geese have been known to remain with a fallen or 
injured member of the flock, even in the face of great danger. 
When one suffers, all suffer. Does that sound like the church?  It 
should! 
I Corinthians 12:12-13; 26-27  Rev. Nelson
 Brass and Chancel Choir 
 

 

mailto:r_manchester@comcast.net


CHILDREN’S M INISTRY 
 

Our Preschool-Second grade 
classes will be using the Godly 
Play curriculum this church year.  
This is a wonderful curriculum 
that invites children to become 
aware of the Holy in our daily 
lives through creative story-
telling of the Bible stories.  Our 
children will be grouped together 

in three classes; ages 3-5 in Room 5, ages 6-7 in Room 6, ages 8-
11 in Room 4.  Each class will have teachers and helpers.  Below 
is the October schedule:  
 

Children Ages 3-5 (Room #5) 
DATE   STORY  TEACHER  

Ocober 6 Children in church for Communion 
Ocober 13 The Great Family Debbie McCallum 
Ocober 20 The Exodus Kathy Bell 
Ocober 27 The Ten Best Ways Kathy Bell 
 

Children Ages 6-7  (Room #6) 
DATE   STORY  TEACHER  

Ocober 6 Children in church for Communion  
Ocober 13 The Great Family Jamie Malone 
Ocober 20 The Ten Best Ways Jamie Malone &  
   Debbie McCallum 
Ocober 27 The Prophets Jamie Malone &  
   Debbie McCallum 
 

Children Ages 8-11  (Room #4) 
DATE   STORY  TEACHER  

Ocober 6 Children in church for Communion  
Ocober 13 Expressing Gratitude Suzanne Gordon 
Ocober 20 To Speak & Be Heard Suzanne Gordon  
Ocober 27 No Distance Too Great Mary Felton 
 

C O M M U N I O N  S U N D A Y S  
It is our tradition that children be invited to partake in the Lord’s 
Supper on Communion Sundays, often the first Sunday of the 
month.  We welcome children to stay in worship on Communion 
Sundays, activity bags, books and stuffed animals are available for 
children to use during the service.  Children up to age 5 are 
welcome to participate in the Nursery on Communion Sundays.   
 

A  F A C E -L I F T  F O R  T H E  C H U R C H  L I B R A R Y  
 

“Check out” our church library located in the Fireside Room.  New 
categories have been added: women’s topics, prayer and faith 
journeys, just to name a few.  The check-out system is more user 
friendly – no signing out books, simply 
borrow the book and then return it to the 
“return book shelf” when you are done.  
The book will be magically re-shelved in 
the appropriate category!  If you have 
books at home that you have finished, now 
is a good time to return them to the 
Fireside Room. 
 

Our library is a real gem.  It includes books on theology, Bible 
study, health and healing, aging, gender issues, the social 
gospel, world religions and more.  It is a wonderful resource for 
your spiritual growth and healing. 
 

If you have books to donate, please leave them in the church 
office and our librarians will label them and add them to our 
collection. 
 

L E S  M I S E R A B L E S  A T  S R J C  
Victor Hugo's powerful epic explodes onto the 
Burbank stage in this new production of one of the 
most famous musicals in history.  
 

And playing Jean Valjean in the lead role, 
Chris Hohmann, Bobbie Johanson’s foster 
son!  Bobbie invites you to join her on 
opening night, November 22… or the 

matinee on November 24 or the final matinee on December 8!  
 

Come see Chris perform and sing his heart out as the lead in this 
uplifting masterpiece and find out why Bobbie says “this role is 
the answer to our prayers!” 
 

BURBANK AUDITORIUM  
November 22, 23, 29, 30, December 5, 6, 7 at 8:00 PM 

November 23, 24, 30, December 1, 7, 8 at 2:00 PM 
 

General tickets are $15  Seniors 62+ and Students $12 
SRJC Box Office: 527-4343 or buy online 

http://www.santarosa.edu/theatrearts/tickets.html  
 

http://www.santarosa.edu/theatrearts/tickets.html


 

I n t e r n a t i o n a l  C r a f t s  S a l e  
 

October 6 & 13 in the Courtyard  
Two Sundays to Shop! 

 

Mission & Outreach will present our annual 
International Craft Sale in the courtyard 
after church on Sunday, October 6 and 
new for this year, also on October 13.  Two 
Sundays to find handcraft items from Third 
World artisans, distributed by Ten 
Thousand Villages, for you to purchase.  
Ten Thousand Villages is an organization 
of the Mennonite Central Committee that pays 
artisans a fair market value for their wears that 
are sold by churches and other non-profit agencies.  As a mission 
project, our Mission & Outreach Committee will sell the craft 
items and return all of the proceeds to Ten Thousand Villages.  
Please join us after church on October 6 & 13 to shop for these 
wonderful items for family friends, and yourself!    
 

 

Women’s Bible Study 
Women's Bible Study will meet on Wednesdays at 
10 AM in October in the Fireside Room.  We will 
continue with a study of the Old Testament Song 
of Songs and on October 9 our theme will focus on 
Jesus and Women.  The group will not meet on 
October 16.  For further information contact 

Joanne Matson, 823-5249.   
 

 

M E M O R I A L  R E C E P T I O N  H E L P  N E E D E D  
Churches have a long history of helping families host a simple 
reception following a memorial service –and we want to continue 
with that tradition.   
 

We need a variety of volunteers to help, and because memorial 
services are scheduled with often just a couple of days’ notice, 
we need a number of people we can call on.  We need people to 
make and serve coffee, tea and juice, set up and clean up, cookie 
makers, and someone to call the volunteers and coordinate the 
reception.  Please contact the church office at 823-2484 or 
office@uccseb.org.  Your help would be greatly appreciated. 

 
 
 
 

 

I n t e r g e n e r a t i o n a l  G a t h e r i n g  

SATURDAY, OCTOBER 12, 2013 
 

Continental Breakfast 8:40 AM   Discussion 9-11 AM 
 
 

 

 
 

We invite all women to join us on the Second Saturday each 
month in Faith Chapel for Between Women.  Each meeting 
stands independently, our group is fluid, so whether you can 
attend every month or just occasionally, you are always 
welcomed by an intergenerational group of gals.  We discuss, we 
share, we listen, we talk, we eat and we have FUN!  Please mark 
your calendars and reserve the second Saturday of the month 
for Between Women.   
 

Are you new to the Community Church?  Would you like to 
know more about Between Women?  Or perhaps you have a 

friend you would like to bring to Between Women?  ALL women 
are welcome!  For more information, please contact  

 

Marie Cotton at 823-3375. 
 
 

 

Name Tags? 
 

 

Do you have your name tag? Do you wear 
your name tag?  Do you need a name tag?  If 
your name tag has come up missing, or you 
don’t have a name tag, we’d like to get one for 
you!  And if you already have your name tag, 
please make a habit of clipping it on to help all of us remember 
your name! 
 

To get a new or replacement name tag, please fill out the form 
below and place it in the offering plate, leave it in the church 
office.  Please print C L E A R L Y the first and last name you 
would like printed on your church name tag:  
 

 First Name _______________________________________ 
 

 Last Name________________________________________ 

Between Women 

mailto:office@uccseb.org


 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

An Invitation to Discover Your Gifts 
Each of us has something special to offer the world. Living a life with 
purpose is one of the best known prescriptions for happiness, 
wellbeing, satisfaction and longevity. With purpose, you'll find greater 
meaning, direction and joy in all you do. 

 

"Kindle afresh the gift of God which is in you"  2 Timothy 1:6 
 

Join us for a lively one-day workshop designed to help you discover what 
you are uniquely gifted to do and be. A series of uplifting, thought-
provoking exercises and discussions will help you clarify your purpose and 
ignite the fire within. 
 

Using the Signature Sparkle Life Template, you'll create a life purpose 
statement and logo in harmony with your deepest self. You'll leave with a 
planner and an accountability partner in purpose to keep purpose alive in 
day-to-day living. Through the Ignite the Light Workshop, you will have the 
knowledge and tools to bring forth the best in you so you can make a 
positive contribution to your loved ones and the world around you. 
 

Facilitators: Pam Ammondson is a certified Core Strengths Coach, 
specializing in strengths-based positive psychology and new beginnings. 
She helps organizations, teams and individuals clarify what they want so 
they can take control of their lives with a renewed sense of purpose and 
vision. Pam is the author of Clarity Quest (Simon and Schuster) and her 
work has been featured in Time Magazine, Psychology Today, National 
Public Radio, and NBC Nightly News. 
 

Nancy Wolfberg is an award-winning and versatile change management 
and learning consultant with a proven track record of growing individuals, 
teams and organizations to the next level of success. Nancy is a catalyst 
for positive change, creativity and purpose-driven leadership. She started 
her career as an educator and dancer and transitioned to business 
working for IBM, the Sony Corporation and Wilson Learning Corp. 
 

Special Introductory Price: $40 per person; $70 per couple, includes workbook 
and lunch.  Childcare Available if Requested in Advance 

 

REGISTER SOON! DEADLINE IS Sunday, OCTOBER 13th 
 

A limited number of partial scholarships are available. 
For More Information visit www.Ignite-The-Light.com or call 707-539-1064 

A portion of the profits will benefit the Building Fund

Financial 

U p d a t e  

August proved to be a very positive 
month for our church financially. 

Operating revenues exceeded expenses 
by almost $21,000! This brought our year-to-date operating 
deficit down to $1185, a much more manageable number. 
Pledge income, which had been lagging behind our projections, 
significantly increased during the month and plate offerings also 
remained strong. Meanwhile expenses remained slightly under 
budget projections. So thank you for your faithfulness. Let’s hope 
the good financial news continues into the Fall when many 
church programs resume. 
 

W O M E N ’ S  F E L L O W S H I P   

C r a f t  &  B a k e  S a l e  
N O V E M B E R  3  

 

On November 3, following worship, the 
Women’ Fellowship will offer a variety of 
crafts for sale in the courtyard and Fellowship Hall.  Embroidered 
towels, doll clothes, scarves, handmade stationery, jams, jellies, 
baked goods and more will be available for you to purchase on 
November 3.  Please be generous with your purchases as all 
proceeds will help Women’s Fellowship continue their support of 
local outreach programs.   
 

 

North Bay Organizing 
Project cordially 
invites the public to 

attend our 2013 Public Meeting on Sunday, November 3, 4-5:30 
PM at the Sonoma Academy, 2500 Farmers Lane in Santa Rosa. 
 

We build community power by uniting people of shared values to 
act together, and the Public Meeting is the public expression of 
this.  The Public Meeting is the space that we intentionally create 
so that ordinary people can have a voice in our democracy – 
come and experience what that feels like. 
 

For more information call Omar Gallardo at (707) 236-7501 

http://www.ignite-the-light.com/


 
 
 
 

 

 
Mission & Outreach meets on the third Monday of the month, and 
will meet next on Monday, October 21, at 7 PM in the Fireside 
Room.                      S A T U R D A Y  T A B L E  
 

On the second Saturday of each month, Mission & Outreach 
serves lunch in Memorial Hall to our local homeless population.  
In addition to offering a hot meal, we also offer showers.  If you 
would like to contribute to this effort, there are several ways to 
help:   
 Cash and check can be made out to the Community 

Church and designated for the homeless lunch 
 Thick tube socks, warm clothing – sweat pants, sweat 

shirts, jackets, etc. 
 Men’s walking/athletic shoes or boots 
 Tarps, rain ponchos, back packs, small tents 
 LED flashlights and AAA batteries 

 

These items to do not have to be new, but they must be usable 
and clean.  Look for the collection bin in the church entry to drop 
off your donations.  Monetary donations should be left in the 
church office.  For more information or to volunteer, contact 
Joanne Matson at 823-5249 or the church office at 823-2484. 
 

H A B I T A T  B R E A K S  G R O U N D  I N  C O T A T I  
You are invited to the groundbreaking ceremonies for five new 
Habitat homes in Cotati on October 5.  Meet before 10 AM at the 
Cotati City Hall at 201 West Sierra Ave for a 
free shuttle ride to the cul-de-sac build site and 
join in the festivities! 
 

H E A R T Y  C A N N E D  S O U P  D R I V E  
Our local Food Panty has put out a desperate 
plea for soup. Fall is here and cooler weather 
is on the horizon – time for soup!  Help our local inter-church 
Food Pantry get some soup on the shelves by taking a grocery 
bag from church and filling it with cans of soup – hearty soup!  
Grocery bags can be dropped off at church on Sundays (or 
during the week) through October and Mission & Outreach will 
make sure your canned soup gets to the Food Pantry. 

R E C Y C L E  I N K J E T  C A R T R I D G E S  F O R  H A B I T A T  
Leave your empty inkjet cartridges in the green cardboard box in 
the church office and Mission & Outreach will be able to turn them 
into cash to help fund our pledge to Habitat for Humanity.  Please 
bring the cartridges in a sealed plastic baggie and Mission & 
Outreach will take care of the rest.  What could be easier!  

 

Grief Support Group 
Join Grief Counselors Harry & Susanna 
Simms in the Fireside Room on Thursday 
evenings at 7 PM as they facilitate a support 
group dealing with the pain of grief.  Losing a 

loved one, whether it be a recent loss, or from 
years past, can be difficult to process.  Please contact Harry or 
Susanna at 829-7769 if you have any questions.  The group 
meets Thursday evenings at 7 PM in the Fireside Room.  There 
is no charge and the group is open to all. 
 
 
 
 
Women's Fellowship is open to all women and has been a big 
part of The Community Church since the church was first 
established in Sebastopol in 1890. The group was originally 
formed to offer women a chance to meet, enjoy their faith 
together and to provide a core group to manage the church 
kitchen duties.  Although the women still manage a great many 
kitchen duties, the group has expanded to include numerous 
outreach projects, both within the church and our wider 
community.  Find out more at the next meeting, October 17. 
 

  October 17   The Executive Board meets at 10 AM in the 
Women’s Fellowship Office and the general meeting will convene 
at 10:30 AM in the Fireside Room.  A salad luncheon will follow 
at noon in Fellowship Hall hosted by Circle 2 
 

  October 24  Circles Meet – times and locations to be 
announced. 
 

  November 3    Fall Craft & Bake Sale after church!  Lots of 
home baked goodies, doll clothes, plants, jams & jellies and so 
many more treasures! 

M I S S I O N  &  
O U T R E A C H  



 
Rehearsals for our regular groups 
have resumed and this is the perfect 
time for you to join in.  Even if you 
have not enjoyed being part of one of 
these groups in the past, you are 
invited to consider joining one of them 
now. 
 

The Chancel Choir rehearses 
Thursday evenings at 7:15.  An adult 
voice and a desire to sing are all that 
is needed to join.  Stop by rehearsal 
on Thursday evenings or call the 
Minister of Music Brian Plaugher at 
869-9120 or send an email to: 
brian.plaugher@gmail.com.   
 
 

The Bell Choir rehearses Wednesday evenings at 7 PM in the 
sanctuary and usually performs in worship once a month. 

Can you count?  Then you can learn to play bells!  New 
ringers are always welcome.  Karna can be reached 

at (707) 328-4905 or karnamarie@yahoo.com. 
 

 

Our youngest group, the Children’s Choir, is for kids 
ages 6 to 11.  They rehearse most Sunday mornings at 9:30 in 
the Choir Room.  Sara Margulis will be the Children’s Choir 
Director.   
 
 

Vicki Reno is leading a ukulele group, the 
UkeStars, who meet in Fellowship Hall on 
Fridays from 10-11:30 AM.  For more 
information contact Vicki at 827-3668 or 
VReno@comcast.net.  
 
 

I am always interested in trying new 
expressions of music and changes to our 
musical mix are always possible.  Please give me a call if you 
have any questions 869-9120 or send an email to: 
brian.plaugher@gmail.com. 
 
 

    Brian Plaugher, Minister of Music 
 

 
H Y M N A L S  F O R  F A I T H  C H A P E L  
Chapel Hymnals can be purchased and 
dedicated in memory of a loved one or 
dedicated to honor a special person in your 
life.  If you would like to arrange purchase 
of new hymnal, please contact Jane 
Huneke at 795-5451 or by email at 
jhuneke1@att.net.  Hymnals are $30 each. 

 
MEET OUR NEW CHILDREN’S CHOIR DIRECTOR! 

Our new Children's Choir Director, Sara Margulis, is a member 
of our church and mother to Audrey 
(6) and Benjamin (3).  She has a 
BA in Music from UC Davis and 
has enjoyed choral singing for 
more than 25 years.  She is looking 
forward to making music with the 
children of the church (age 6-11). 

In October, the Children's Choir will rehearse Sunday mornings 
at 9:30 AM on October 6, 20 and 27.  The Children’s Choir will 
sing in worship on October 20.  Questions?  Contact Sara at 707-
291-2741 or sara.margulis@gmail.com. 

 
 

Minister of Music, Brian Plaugher requests that 
you take a few moments and jot down the titles of 
your favorite hymns to help with future worship 
planning.  Please leave this in the collection plate 
or in the church office. 
 

 
Your Name: ____________________________  
 

Favorite Hymns: ________________________  
 

 _____________________________________  
 
 _____________________________________  

 
 

mailto:brian.plaugher@gmail.com
mailto:karnamarie@yahoo.com
mailto:VReno@comcast.net
mailto:brian.plaugher@gmail.com
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NEIGHBORS IN NEED OFFERING 
IMAGINING ANOTHER WORLD IS POSSIBLE 

On Sunday, October 20, we will receive the yearly Neighbors In Need 
(NIN) special offering. 
This offering, received 
in UCC churches 
throughout the country, 
is used to support our 
denomination’s many 
ministries of justice and 
compassion, from a 
Summer Lunch Brunch 

ministry for poor children in Durham, North Carolina, to MADRE, an 
organization that works in New York on issues affecting women, 
including physical, emotional and sexual violence. Low income families 
in Jackson County, Michigan, receive cribs, strollers, diapers and baby 
clothes through a Community Baby Shower program, partially funded 
by our NIN offering. One-third of this offering also supports the UCC’s 
Council for American Indian Ministries, working with Native American 
churches on reservations and in urban areas. 
Through our generous support of our Neighbors In Needs, we can 
enable others to dare to dream that yes, another world is possible. 
 

 

ADULT EDUCATION SUNDAY MORNING CLASS CONTINUES 
Please join us Sundays at 9:15 in the Fireside Room for coffee 
and to discuss the scripture chosen for the sermon.  We will begin 
the discussion with a brief insight into the pastor’s view of the 
passage and pose questions for the group.  We will read the 
passage, discuss it, and then listen to the Sunday sermon with a 
little more insight and hear what the pastor has to say.  You don’t 
need to be a Bible scholar, just have the desire to delve into the 
Bible, one scripture at a time.    
 

M I N I S T E R ’ S  D I S C R E T I O N A R Y  F U N D  
The Minister’s Discretionary Fund (MDF) is used on a regular 
basis to help those in need with unexpected expenses – from 
helping with an overdue PG&E bill to providing bus passes for 
medical appointments.  This vital service for the community relies 
on your help to help others.  Please send your check to the 
church office with a notation “MDF” so we can continue with this 
very important ministry. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

1 Margaret Crowe 16 Elyse Mengle 
2 Tom Larssen  Guy Smith 
 Laura Steyn  Nicole Porter 
4 Will Plaugher 17 Greg Bradley 
 Lynn Deedler  Brianna Bright 
 Spencer Babcock 18 Helen Sokolis 
6 Laurie Mitchell  Dillon Jackson  
 John Wilson 20 Steve Beck 
 Annie Nelson  Kaydin Berndt 
7 Laura Jame  Janice Humphries 
 Libby Plaugher  Ben Rasmus 
 Bret Felciano  Gavin Bright 
8 Jan Sweeney 22 Larry Robert 
 Linda Roa 23 Jenny Dunlap 
9 Chris Evans  Lizann Bassham 
 Linda Mollenahuer-Meyskens  Ann Butterfield 
10 Benjamin Feige 24 Emma DelMonte 
 Gloria Given  Ella Trevino 
 Dakota Blackstone  Maryellen Taylor 
11 William Oakes 25 Fran Begun 
 Linda Inman 26 Kay Warren 
12 Jim Coconas 28 Lorene Coconas 
 Lois Seeber  Betty Nelson 
13 Suzanne White  Megan Buckley-Cutting 
 Gerri Doody  Henry Feige 
14 Dianne Moore  Steve Steinberg 
15 Mel Davis 29 Shawna Smith 
16 Bob Shimetz   



THANK YOU! 
 Thank you to Nancy Shimetz, 
Bobbie Johanson, and Joyce Cox who 
volunteered in the office while Karin 
was on vacation.  Thank you to 
Denelle Tognozzi who helped out in 
the financial office while our 

bookkeeper, Katherine, was recovering from injuries received in 
an automobile accident. Thankfully, she is feeling better.   Bob 
Holland for his continued improvements to our church watering 
system.  And to Gail Thomas for her help in some water detective 
work. Thanks to Bob Holland and Barbara Whitson for their 
ongoing work on the church rose gardens and grounds.  Thank 
you to Marie Cotton, Linda Roa, Tony and Gloria Given and 
everyone for their help with our Launch Sunday reception!    
 

We would like to thank the Community Church for allowing the 
Gerboth family members the opportunity to honor our parent’s in 
the dedication of the Faith Chapel.  We know that any 
accomplishment starts with a thought or an idea and then comes 
the planning and hard work.  We are thankful for every 
contribution to the beautiful Faith Chapel: the time, money, 
prayers, ideas, the dedication and hard work that it took to bring 
this building to the Community Church.  The celebration was a 
perfect way to honor our parents.  A special thanks to Darryl on 
the keyboard and the Handbell Quartet for the special music and 
to all those who attended the dedication.              Paula & Jeff 
Pearce 
 

A Parish Care Thank You to our Cooks! 
To the following people who given their time and effort to provide 
meals for our church families, a heartfelt “Thank You!” to: 
Mary Coleman, Norma Taddeucci, Marge Holland, Kathie 
Noguchi, Pat Furber, Carole Hudlow, Kay Warren, Eva Norton, 
Lisa Dawson, Nancy Dougherty, Carleen Madsen, Elyse 
Mengle, Joanne Matson, Barbara Whitson, Linda Roa, Sharon 
Olson, Laurie Mitchell, Josephine Weigel, Karin Seder, Janine 
Acevedo, Pam Ammondson, Marjory Shears, Margarette 
Murakami, Marie Cotton, Paula Pearce, Judy Stupfel and Joyce 
Cox. 

The Parish Care Group 
  

 
 
 

 

M e m o r i a l   
On September 21st, Rev. Nelson led a service of remembrance 
for Kyle Arnold, grandson of Stuart and Olive Wilson. Kyle’s 
parents are Dale and Laurie Arnold. The service was at the 
Wilson home. Our prayers of healing and hope remain with 
Kyle’s family.  
 

W e d d i n g s  
Sonja Leake and Kopa Kaluahine were united in marriage on 
September 22nd.  Sonja is the daughter of Joanna Caldwell, step-
daughter of Kevin Caldwell and granddaughter of Glenda Elvy. 
Rev. Nelson officiated. 
 

After having been united in a commitment service 17 years ago, 
Pascale Webb and Jennifer Kruse were united in marriage on 
September 21st in Faith Chapel at our church. Rev. Nelson 
officiated. 
 

Congratulations and blessings to these couples. 
 

A d d r e s s  C h a n g e s  
Please make the following changes to your church directory: 
 

John Simmons new email: 
jr_simmons@sonic.net 
 

Al & Judy Davidson 
376 Pleasant Hill Ave. N 
Sebastopol, CA  95472 
 

Jessica Farnham   Priscilla Hand 
4836 Parktrail Dr.   1015 Furlong Rd. 
Santa Rosa, CA  95405  Sebastopol, CA  95472 
 

 

YOUR CHURCH PLEDGE 
Please keep the church in mind in your financial 
planning. If you have slipped behind in your financial 
support of the church during, please consider using 
this month to catch up.  

 

mailto:jr_simmons@sonic.net


 
  1 3 T H  A N N U A L  

C O M M U N I T Y  

T H A N K S G I V I N G  
D I N N E R  

 

 
 
On Thanksgiving Day, November 28, 2013 join us in Memorial 
Hall as we help host the 13th Annual Community Thanksgiving 
Dinner.  With the help of Roger & Linda Collins, the Community 
Thanksgiving Dinner has grown more and more each year and 
we want to make 2013 the biggest and best yet!  Here is how you 
can help: Call the church office at 823-2484 to sign up to work a 
2 hour shift on either Wednesday, November 27 or Thursday, 
November 28.  We need prep work, cooking, serving and 
cleanup – and there is no age limit – everyone can pitch in! 
 

If you are not available to work on either of those days, another 
big help to the Community Thanksgiving Dinner is to donate food 
items or cash.  Non-perishable food items can be brought to 
church on Sunday, November 17 & 24 (potatoes, onions, canned 
goods, etc.)  Checks can be made out to the Community Church 
with a notation in the memo line: Thanksgiving Dinner.   
 

Who is invited to the Community Thanksgiving Dinner?  Anyone 
who might find themselves eating alone, or may not have the 
energy or funds to prepare a traditional Thanksgiving dinner is 
invited.  In fact, everyone is invited to our Community 
Thanksgiving Dinner to share a meal with our neighbors.   
 

Dinners are served from 1-5 PM.  We can also arrange for meal 
delivery or transportation to and from the dinner.  Call the church 
office at 823-2484 to make arrangements. 

 
Fact: Sunday Mornings are Volunteer Intensive 

Query: How Can You Share Your Time? 
 

The Diaconate Board needs your assistance in filling sixteen 
positions every Sunday.  (This does not include Sunday 
School.)  Your gift of time will be a valuable contribution to the 
warm, welcoming climate of our church.  Please consider this 
an opportunity to put your faith in action and serve the Lord and 
our Church. 
 

Please complete the following form and drop it in the offering 
plate or in the church office.  A member of the Diaconate Board 
will call you to arrange specific dates. 
 
NAME:_________________________________________ 
 
PHONE:____________EMAIL_______________________ 
 
I am able to help Sundays on:  
 
            Oct 6___      Oct 13___     Oct 20___       Oct 27 ___ 
 

            Nov 3 ___    Nov 10 ___    Nov 17 ___    Nov 24 ___ 
 

            Dec 1 ___     Dec 8 ___     Dec 15 ___     Dec 22 ___ 
 

On the Sundays indicated above, I could help: 
 
 

____ be the head usher for a Sunday  
 

____ usher 
 

____ with new members and be a New Member Shepherd 
 

____ greet at the front door ____ with Coffee Hour 
 

____ be a Lay Reader                  ____ with Communion set up 
 

____ call on shut-ins        ____ drive people to church in my car 
 

____ Acolyte (Children 7-14)   
 

____ I can also help with memorial receptions on occasion 

 



 
 
 

       

New Times!! 
 

The Youth Lounge will be open 30 minutes before 
Youth Group officially starts to allow the youth to 
hang out and play together.  The new time for the 
Jr. High Youth Group: 4-6 PM; the Sr. High Youth 
Group: 6-8 PM.  So check out the new times, and 
get to Youth Group early - join Kristen in the Youth 
Lounge for snacks and a friendly, but competitive 
game on the Wii! 

 
 

Jr. High  
 
 

 
October 6: Movie & Pizza Night  
October 13: Regular Meeting 
October 19:  Saturday at Six-Flags!  
October 27: All Saints Night 
 

 
 
 

 
 

Sr. High 
 

October 6: Pizza & Game Night  
October 13: Mission Trip Meeting (parents & youth) 
October 19:  Saturday at Six-Flags!  
October 27: All Saints Night 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Remember Jr. High Youth Group (grades 6-8) 
starts at 4:30, but you can get to the Youth 
Lounge as early as 4 PM for some extra time 

with Kristen and your friends! 

Remember Sr. High Youth Group (grades 9-
12) starts at 6:30, but you can get to the 

Youth Lounge as early as 6 PM for some extra 
time with Kristen and your friends! 


